Environmental Affairs One Energy Place Pensacola, Florida, 32520-0328

Tel. 850.444.6144



February 17, 2015

Mr. Jeff Koerner, P.E. Division of Air Resource Management Florida Department of Environmental Protection 2600 Blair Stone Road, M.S. 5505 Tallahassee, FL. 32399-2400

Via Email

Subject: Plant Smith Coal Units Ceasing Operation

Dear Mr. Koerner:

Gulf Power has made a final decision and publically announced that Smith Units 1 and 2 will cease coalfired operation by March 31, 2016. This correspondence officially notifies the Department of the resulting updated environmental air strategy from that decision.

Gulf Power appreciates the Department's patience in this process. If you have any questions regarding this information, please contact me or Dwain Waters at (850) 444-6527.

Sincerely,

Greg Terry, P.E.

Air Quality Team Leader Gulf Power Company

ce: Jim Vick, Gulf Power

Dwain Waters, Gulf Power

David Read, P.E., FDEP Office of Permitting and Compliance, Tallahassee Jon Holtom, P.E., FDEP Office of Permitting and Compliance, Tallahassee

Andrew Joslyn, FDEP NW District Office, Pensacola, FL